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Win-Win Week

   On October 23rd through October 27th Turpin School had it’s           
annual Win-Win Week put on by the Turpin Student Council. This year 
the purpose of the win-win week was to support Osteosarcoma and 
Breast cancer by raising funds to donate to a cancer research center. In 
order to raise funds many different activities and events were put on 
throughout the week brought forward by the Turpin Student Council. 
These events included: penny wars, dodgeball games, powderpuff, and a 
traditional act of releasing balloons at the halftime of the high school 
football game that Friday. Dodgeball took place on Tuesday October 
24th where 6 teams made up of Turpin students and faculty participated 
in a war of flying projectiles. The almighty winning team of the first 
sports event for the week was Not Fast Just Furious. When the second 
round of sports came this time it took place on the field. Powderpuff. In 
this version of flag football just the cardinal girls took part in the 
touchdown competition. The teams were divided by grades where one 
team was made up of the freshmen and the juniors and the other team 
was made up of the sophomores and the seniors. The winning team of 
the powderpuff competition were the Freshman and the Juniors. During 
the whole week, all grades in the school participated in the penny wars. 
In penny wars each grade competes to have the most pennies 
accumulated at the end of the week, but the only way to receive a 
positive amount is by adding pennies. Any silver coins or dollar bills 
will result in a negative amount. The war went on for the whole week 
and the grand winner of the war was the seventh grade with the total 
amount of $5.97. Also, during halftime of the Turpin Cardinal Football 
game, any one who bought a pink balloon could release the balloon in 
loving memory of someone they lost to cancer or in recognition of 
someone who is currently fighting cancer. 
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Snooze at the 
Zoo! 4-H

This year the 4-h club took a special trip to the Oklahoma City Zoo where they 
had the chance to stay the night in the zoo and see some pretty incredible 
animals! 13 4-h members left Friday the 27th to go to the zoo. They arrived 
and were let in at 6:30pm Friday evening. They then went to listen to an 
informational speaker talk about endangered species they had in the zoos like 
armadillos, chinchillas, and turtles. Once the sun went down the club members 
had the chance to see the nocturnal animals that other guests never have the 
chance to see. After that the members slept in the zoo auditorium. In the 
morning they woke up and had breakfast and got the chance to see the animals 
early in the morning before anyone else would be let into the zoo. 4-h leader 
Mrs. Rorabaugh said “It was a really neat experience for the kids to see the 
animals in a different way” 


